
Check if you qualify for Healthcare Travel 
Costs Scheme (HTCS) 
 

If you're referred to hospital or other NHS premises for specialist NHS 
treatment or diagnostic tests by a doctor, dentist or another primary 
care health professional, you may be able to claim a refund of 
reasonable travel costs under the Healthcare Travel Costs Scheme 
(HTCS). 

This sheet explains who's eligible for the scheme and how to make a 
claim. 

 

Who can claim for help with travel costs? 

To qualify for help with travel costs under the HTCS, you must meet 
3 criteria: 

1. At the time of your appointment, you or your partner (including 
civil partners) must receive one of the qualifying benefits or 
allowances listed on this page, or meet the eligibility criteria for 
the NHS Low Income Scheme. 

2. You must have a referral for specialist care from a healthcare 
professional to a specialist or a hospital for further NHS treatment 
or tests (often referred to as secondary care). 

3. Your appointment must be on a separate visit to when the referral 
was made. This applies whether your treatment is provided at a 
different location (hospital or clinic) or on the same premises as 
where the GP or another health professional issued the referral. 

 

What are the qualifying benefits and allowances? 

You can claim help with travel costs if you or your partner (including 
civil partner) receive any of the following benefits: 

• Income Support 

• income-based Jobseeker's Allowance 

• income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

• Pension Credit Guarantee Credit 

• you receive Universal Credit and meet the criteria 

 

You can also claim for help with travel costs if: 

• you're named on, or entitled to, an NHS tax credit exemption 
certificate (if you do not have a certificate, you can show your 
award notice) – you qualify if you get child tax credits, working 
tax credits with a disability element (or both), and have income 
for tax credit purposes of £15,276 or less 

• you have a low income and are named on certificate HC2 (full 
help) or HC3 (limited help) – you can apply for these certificates 
through the NHS Low Income Scheme 

 

Visit www.nhsbsa.nhs.uk/nhs-low-income-scheme  

or ask for a form at reception. 

 

If you have questions about help with health costs, contact 
the NHS Business Services Authority (NHSBSA) online or call 
0300 330 1343. They will respond to your queries Monday 
to Friday, 8am to 6pm and Saturday, 9am to 3pm. 

 

If you need this information in any other format, please 
contact your GP Practice 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/nhs-services/hospitals/referrals-for-specialist-care/
http://www.nhsbsa.nhs.uk/nhs-low-income-scheme

